
Cemetery Commissioners Meeting Minutes 

April 23, 2015, 7:30 PM 

 

Members present: Rick Colby, Bill Nelson, Bruce Nelson, Judy Gandin and  Dan 

LaCoss.   

 

Meeting commenced by welcoming Dan as our newest member to the Commission. 

Clerk's and Treasurers reports were read and accepted, voice vote. 

In addition to Treasurers report, bill reviewed the funds held by the 

Commission and Rick reviewed the funds managed by the Town, per 2014 Town 

Report. 

 

Old Business: 

TruLine Survey, contacted in 2014 by Rick, has not returned our request to 

analyze unsurveyed lot properties in Pinehurst for future expansion. Because 

the need is not immediate, we will revisit in the future. 

 

A clump of cedar trees in Blue Mountain Cemetery on the upper road has not 

been removed by the town crew.  Rick will resubmit a request to the 

Selectboard. 

 

New Business: 

Reorganization of Officers for 2015, elected by voice vote: 

Chairman:  Rick Colby 

Vice Chairman:  Bruce Nelson 

Treasurer:  Bill Nelson 

Clerk:  Judy Gandin 

 

A memo was read from Selectboard and Town Clerk on VT Open Meeting Law 

requirements. 

 

Mowing contract was signed by the Commission for Winget's Lawncare of Groton 

for the 2015 mowing season. 

 

Bill will contact Green Mountain Power to reconnect the power to Pinehurst 

water supply. 

 

Cemetery by-laws were updated and reviewed.  Passed by voice vote with minor 

corrections.  Copies will be available at Town Clerk's officer and any 

commissioner.  Mandatory purchase of corner stones will increase to $150.00, 

which includes manufacture and installation.  Tony Dennis has agreed to 

install them.  

 

Date has not been set for the next meeting. 

 


